
 

22 August 

HOLY CHILD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Safe, happy and ready to learn 

Welcome to this week’s Newsletter! 

Holy Child Primary School is the parish primary 
school of Dallas, which serves the suburbs of 
Coolaroo, Meadow Heights, Dallas, Upfield, 
Campbellfield and parts of Broadmeadows. 

The Josephite Sisters established Holy Child 
Primary School, Dallas, in 1965 (Parish Reg). The 
Josephite ethos of pastoral care and community 
involvement are the hallmark of the Holy Child 
community. 

St. Mary MacKillop, in full, Saint Mary Helen 
MacKillop, also called Saint Mary of the Cross, 
(born 15 January 1842, Melbourne, Victoria, 
Australia - died 8 August 1909, North Sydney, New 
South Wales, Australia and canonized 17 October 
2010. St Mary MacKillops Feast Day is 8 August. 

We are proud that Holy Child Primary was the first 
in Australia to start a children’s Mary MacKillop 
group! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

SEPTEMBER 

Monday 15 September 
Prep Excursion to Scienceworks 

Friday 19 September at 3:20pm 
Last day of Term 3 (Staff & Students) 
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HELLO 



PRINCIPAL / DEPUTY PRINCIPAL MESSAGE

3 

Dear Families, 

As we reflect on our learning journeys and the growth, we are experiencing this school year, it 
is important to remember the values of perseverance and commitment. These are qualities 
that will help us overcome challenges and stay focused on the path ahead, especially in 
moments when things feel difficult or uncertain. 

In Luke 13:22-30, Jesus speaks about the narrow door, encouraging His followers to strive to 
enter through it. He says, "Make every effort to enter through the narrow door, because 
many, I tell you, will try to enter and will not be able to." Jesus reminds us that the path to 
salvation and true fulfillment is not always easy, but it requires effort, commitment, and 
persistence. While many will face challenges, those who keep striving and are determined will 
find the reward. 

This passage encourages us to continue working hard, even when things seem difficult. It 
reminds us that there are no shortcuts on the path to success, but with dedication and focus, 
we will reach our goals. For all of us in our Holy Child community, this is a message of hope. 
For some of us this hope could mean learning a new language, adapting to a new culture, and 
overcoming the barriers that come with being in a new environment takes time, but your effort 
will lead to growth and success. 

Like the passage from Luke suggests, we may encounter challenges along the way, but by 
staying committed to our learning and relying on the support of our school community, we 
can continue to make progress. The narrow door is not about perfection but about making an 
effort and trusting in God's presence with us through every step of the journey. 

Prayer 

Let us pray: 

Dear God, thank You for the strength and guidance You provide. Help us to stay focused and 
committed as we continue to learn and grow. Give us the perseverance to face challenges and 
the faith to know that You are always with us. May we continue to strive for the path that leads 
to love, understanding, and peace.  Amen. 

With blessings, 
Guy Toomey 
Acting Principal 



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK
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GRADE STUDENT

Prep EC From Week 2 - Marita Yousif for trying your hardest in all your work. You have tried 
very hard to sound out new words! Keep up the great work!  

Sophia Rodger for always trying your best and contributing to class discussions. You 
consistently demonstrate a positive attitude to your learning and work to challenge 
yourself to keep improving! Congratulations!  

Prep AM From Week 2 - Ariel Vu for your fantastic effort in Maths and counting together 2 small 
collections to find the total in a number story. Keep up the great effort Ariel!  

Santino Rocca for showing persistence with your learning this week 
and demonstrating kindness in class. Keep up the wonderful effort Santino! 

1 BC Yohanna Kayssr your enthusiastic engagement in class learning and discussions. 
Your positive attitude and determination to always try your best makes you a valued 
member of our classroom! 

1 KF Andraws Al-Sheikh for always showing amazing progress and a strong desire to keep 
improving every day. Your hard work, determination, and positive attitude don’t go 
unnoticed. Keep growing and reaching for your best! 

2 SV Shariel Esho for being a role model in how to show kindness to your friends, teachers 
and everyone around the school at all times. You always come to class ready to learn, 
are always on time to complete your homework and are a fantastic learner. Amazing 
job, keep it up! 

Peter Al-Sheikh for working very hard with your learning in class and for making big 
leaps and strides in your reading and writing and doing your home reading. You’ve 
come so far since you joined us at Holy Child this year and we are all very proud of you. 
Keep up the amazing work! 

Mira Polus for working very hard with your learning in class, for always coming to 
school with a huge smile on your face and for being a kind person to your teachers and 
friends. Your energy and positivity brighten up our days. Keep up the amazing work! 

2 BD Kherota Kapi for always trying your best in writing and contributing to class 
discussions. Your sentences are getting better all of the time! Well done, Kherota. 

3/4 CM Mira George for being a curious and adaptable learner who follows instructions and 
works well independently and in group situations. You should be very proud of 
yourself! 

Umut Bahar for being a persistent learner and working well in maths. He has been 
trying really hard to ensure he reads the time correctly. You should be very proud of 
yourself! 

3/4 JC Marcus Metti displaying persistence in all areas. You have demonstrated continuous 
growth in your writing, creating engaging narratives that are action packed. Keep up 
the amazing work!! 

Anna Phan showing an increasing curiosity in mathematics. You have developed your 
understanding of money and have shown an interest in decimals. Keep up the amazing 
work!! 
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GRADE STUDENT

3/4 SM Mena Metti you are thinking about your learning and are advancing to new levels by 
working towards expanding your knowledge more each day. Great determination 
Mena. 

Jacinta Adam:  you love learning.  Your persistence and commitment to consistently 
doing better is exemplary. You inspire us. Congratulations! 

5/6 JR Charbel Shabo for demonstrating leadership during tabloid sports and buddies. Great 
work Charbel!! 

Adrian Benyamen for being a persistent learner who tries his best. Keep up the great 
work Adrian! 

5/6 MM Chantelle Mesho for showing persistence in learning her 4 times tables and always 
treating her peers with kindness. Well done, Chantelle! 

Darcy Morton: well done on showing great improvement in your attendance and 
commitment to learning. You have shown yourself to be a cooperative, caring, and 
enthusiastic student who works well in all classes. Keep up the excellent effort Darcy! 

Edan Truong: congratulations on being a highly motivated and independent learner 
who shows a genuine love for learning. Your enthusiasm and commitment to 
developing your knowledge and skills are truly commendable. Well done, Edan! 

5/6 SW Maldino Yousif for being persistent in writing, showing his ability to take on feedback 
and improve his historical narrative with figurative language and sensory language.  

LOTE Brael Esho 3/4 CM for your excellent contribution in class when learning about Italy 
and its place in the world. Well done / Bravo Brael!  

Visual Arts Marcella Hawel for 

showing concentration and dedication to creating Picasso inspired Artwork. Keep up 
the great Art and fantastic attitude! 



 

BOOK WEEK 
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We were excited to celebrate Children’s Book Week 2025 from Monday 18th – Friday 22nd August. 
This year’s theme ‘Book an Adventure’ was a wonderful opportunity to inspire a love of reading across 
all year levels, with a full week of engaging activities, special guests, and community involvement. 

Highlights of the Week: 

• Daily Storytelling: Each day our students enjoyed stories read by Mr. Smith, Mr. Toomey, and 
our School Captains. 
 

• Incursions: 
 

o On Monday, Damian Callinan author for the novel – “Weird School” visited the Year 
3- 6 students and shared his adventure of how he wrote his book and added in his extra 
experiences of being a teacher and a comedian. 
 
 

o On Wednesday, Chris Kennett – Visiting Illustrator visited the whole school and 
shared his experiences as an illustrator and digital illustrator sharing with our students 
all his 70 books of illustrations. . 
 

• Book Character Parade: On Wednesday, students along with our Kindergarten students were 
invited to dress up as a favourite book or literacy-themed character. We thank all families for 
the efforts in supporting students to make their day a fun filled experience. 
 

• Buddy Reading & Activities: Across the school various classes had the opportunity to 
participate in buddy activities about various shortlisted books. 
 

• On Thursday our PJ Day our families and students had the chance to “Snuggle Up and Read”  

• Friday Mr Toomey invited our Kindergarten students to visit our Library with our Year 6 students 
to read and explore some of our amazing books. 
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BOOK CLUB

14 

Wednesday 

27 August 2025 



 

UNIFORM  

 

15 

New Sports Polo – Coming Term 1, 2026 

We’re excited to let you know that a new Sports Polo will be introduced from Term 1, 2026. 
Please see below for a preview! 

• Cost: $30.00 (available in sizes 4 to Large) 

• Available: From the start of the 2026 school year 

���� Good news! You are not required to purchase the new Sports Polo straight away. 
Students can continue to wear their existing Sports T-shirt until it needs replacing. 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Offer – Current Sports T-shirt 

To prepare for the change, from Term 3, 2025, the current Sports T-shirt 
will be sold at a special price of $10.00 (all sizes) — until sold out. 

Get in early to grab a bargain



  

ONLINE SAFETY 
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HEALTHY LUNCHBOXES 
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الصحیة  الغداء صنادیق  
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HUB 
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GATES OPEN 

GATES CLOSE 
8:30AM 
3:40PM 

 
School begins 8:45am sharp Children playing outside the school grounds, before and after 

school, are not supervised until 8.30am before school and up 
to 3.40pm after school. Many children are going to the Jack 
Culpin Car Park\Reserve and Gibbs Reserve, before and after 
school, to wait for their parents’ drop-off and pick-up. We are 
not able to supervise your children in these areas. 

Please ensure that your children are collected from the 
School Grounds in Area 1. If your child is not collected by 
3.40pm they are to be collected from the Reception Foyer. 

 
Lunch 10:50am to 11:40am 

 
Recess 1:40pm to 2:15pm 

 
School ends 3:20pm 

SUNSMART 

Australia has one of the highest rates of skin cancer in the world.  

In Victoria, from September through to the end of April, average UV 
levels are 3 and above, which is when UV radiation can damage skin 
and eyes and lead to skin cancer.  When the UV Index is 3 and above: 

 Slip on sun-protective clothing. 
 Slop on SPF30+, broad-spectrum, 

water-resistant sunscreen; put it on 20 
minutes before you go outdoors and 
every two hours afterwards. 

 Slap on a hat that protects your face, 
head, neck, and ears. 

 Seek shade. 
 Slide on some sunglasses - make sure 

they meet Australian Standards. 

Holy Child is a SunSmart School, and we enforce NO HAT 
NO PLAY. 

Children must wear the school hat during the break times at school. 

FOOD AND DRINK 

During warmer weather, DRINK 
MORE WATER 

As the weather warms up it is 
important that our children drink 
regularly.  

Children will need a clearly named 
and refillable drink bottle. 

Please do not send food that needs 
re-heating. 

Due to health and safety, we are 
unable to heat children's food at 
school. 

During cooler weather 

As the weather cools, ensure 
children are appropriately dressed 
for cold rainy days and if they are 
wearing a beanie or gloves that 
they are navy blue or black.   

Beanies are available for purchase 
at the school. 

Parent Parking 

 This is a reminder for all parents that the 
parking at the front of the school is to be 
used for drop off and pick up only. 

 No cars should be parking there for more 
than 10 minutes allowing enough time to 
pick up or drop off your children.  

 You should not be parking in the disabled 
parking bay, nor should you be parking in 
front of the gate.  The gate needs to be clear 
at all times for emergency access.  

 

 

Holy Child Primary School 
is a Smoke-Free Zone 
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Parent Parking 
 This is a reminder for all parents that the parking 

at the front of the school is to be used for drop off 
and pick up only. 

 No cars should be parking there for more than 10 
minutes allowing enough time to pick up or drop 
off your children.  

 You should not be parking in the disabled parking 
bay, nor should you be parking in front of the gate.  
The gate needs to be clear at all times for 
emergency access.  

 

Picking up children early 
Dear Parents / Guardians / Carers, 

Due to staff shortages, we strongly discourage 
you from collecting your children during these 
break times: 

• first break, which is between 11am until 
11.40am 

• second break, which is between 1.40 pm 
until 2.20pm 

• after 3:00 pm, unless it is an emergency. 

Please note that if you do show up during break times, you will need to wait until 
children return to their classrooms. 

Please understand that staff will be unable to help you until the children have 
returned to their classrooms. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.  

Alan Smith, 
Principal 
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